
CLUB DE RECREIO 

NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2025

Dear Members, 

Happy New Year! As we step into 2025, we are filled with 

excitement and optimism for the journey ahead. This year 

promises new opportunities, fresh perspectives, and a 

continued commitment to our community. We are grateful 

for your ongoing support and engagement, which fuels 

our mission and inspires us to strive for excellence.

Warmest regards,

Club Management 



CLUB DE RECREIO 

The Secretary of State for Portuguese Communities, Mr. Jose 

de Almeida Cesario paid a visit to Club de Recreio on Sunday 

8th December accompanied by the Consul General of Portugal 

in Macau and Hong Kong, Mr. Alexandre Leitao and 

Portuguese Member of Parliament Ms. Paula Medeiros. They 

each laid a wreath at the Memorial Stone at entrance to 

Clubhouse to honor the Portuguese who gave their lives for 

Hong Kong during the World Wars.

VISIT OF JOSE DE ALMEIDA CESARIO, 

SECRETARY OF STATE FOR PORTUGUESE 

COMMUNITIES

Mr. Cesario (3rd from left), Mr. Leitao (4th from left), Ms. Medeiros (Extreme right)



CLUB DE RECREIO 

We are pleased to announce that following our recent Annual 

General Meeting (AGM) held on 9th December 2024, New 

President and General Committee have been elected. We extend 

our heartfelt congratulations to the new elected members and 

thank everyone for their participation and support during the 

election process.

      Duties and Responsibilities 

Mr. Tony ABRAHAM  House Convenor inc, Multi-purpose 

President     Hall, A&B Function Rooms,  

      Lacrosse and Mini-Soccer  

Mr. Thomas TSANG  Staff Convenor and Membership                                                             

Hon. Secretary

Mr. Patrick. A. ROZARIO   Club Finance                                                    

Hon. Treasurer               

Mr. Dino AU-YEUNG  Hockey and Carpark Convenor      

Mr. CHOW Sau On  Badminton and Security Convenor                              

Mr. CHUNG Man Ho  Pickleball Convenor                   

Mr. Edward HUNG  Lawn Bowls Convenor                   

Mr. Rocky TAM   Bridge and IT Convenor                 

Mr. Jimmy WONG  Tennis and F&B Convenor 

NEW PRESIDENT AND GENERAL 

COMMITTEE ELECTED 



CLUB DE RECREIO 

The new 2025 parking labels will be sent to individual 

members by mail this month. For those who receive a 

mailed statement, the new parking label will be included 

along with your latest statement.

Please ensure that you display the new parking label on 

your registered vehicle to avoid any parking issues.

Thank you for your cooperation!

2025 PARKING LABEL 



CLUB DE RECREIO 

Effective January 2025, a new badminton levy charge of 

$15 will be implemented. This change has been 

approved by the General Committee to help maintain 

and improve our facilities.

We appreciate your understanding and support.

NEW BADMINTON LEVY CHARGE 
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We would like to remind all members of the importance 

of adhering to the scheduled booking times for our 

Tennis Courts, Lawn Bowl Greens and all club facilities. 

To ensure fairness in usage and maintain harmony within 

our club community, we kindly ask that all members 

return these facilities promptly at the conclusion of their 

booking times.

Your cooperation is essential in fostering a respectful 

environment for all club members. 

Thank you for your understanding and commitment to 

our shared space.

MEMBERS USING CLUB FACILITIES  



CLUB DE RECREIO 

As we approach the festive season of Chinese New Year, we 

want to inform you about our club's operating hours to help 

you plan your celebrations.

Club Operation Hours

28th Jan: 8:45 am -7:00 pm, Dining Room Last Order: 5:00 pm

29th Jan: CLUB CLOSED

30th Jan: 7:45 am – 8:00 pm, Dining Room Last Order 6:00 pm 

31st Jan: 7:45 am – 11:00 pm (Resume Normal) 

Tennis Court and Lawn Bowl Greens Closing Hours 

28th Jan: 6:00pm

30th Jan: 7:00pm 

CHINESE NEW YEAR 

CLUB OPERATION HOURS

(28TH – 31ST JANUARY 2025)



CLUB DE RECREIO 

In celebration of the upcoming Chinese New Year, we will be 

hosting our annual staff dinner to honour our team’s hard work 

and dedication, the club will close early on 20th January 2025.

Please note the following schedule,

Club Operation Hours: 8:45am - 6:30pm

Dining Room Last Order: 5:00pm

Dining Room Closed:  6:00pm

Tennis Courts and Lawn Bowl Greens Closing Hour: 5:00pm 

We appreciate your understanding and support as we celebrate 

this festive occasion. 

STAFF ANNUAL DINNER 



CLUB DE RECREIO 

A friendly reminder to everyone that smoking is only 

permitted in the designated smoking area within the club 

premises. This policy is in place to ensure a comfortable 

and enjoyable environment for all members.

We kindly ask that you are considerate of your fellow 

members and adhere to this guideline. 

Thank you for your cooperation in maintaining the 

harmony and health of our club community.

SMOKING POLICY   
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